MINUTES
LESI BOARD MEETING

TELECONFERENCE
Monday, December 17, 2012
 Attending:

Kevin Nachtrab – Chair

Jim Malackowski
Jim Sobieraj

Ken McKay
John Walker

Patricia Bunye  
Christian Osterieth 
Hector Chagoya 
Junichi Yamazaki

Apologies

Yvonne Chua 
Francois Painchaud

Also Attending:

Chris Katopis 

Ken Schoppmann 

Joenn Khoo
As introduction, Kevin explained the procedure he envisaged for future meetings. A key objective is to ensure all members have all necessary documents at least 3 days before a meeting or TC.

1. Approval of Minutes.
Chris advised that from the last TC, he was still to prepare a Society Admin report and report on Rio. Chris will follow up. Also a report on Legal Structures was still awaited.

Subject to these items, the minutes were put forward for approval.  
Proposed: Jim M; Seconded: Ken McK; Approved.


2. Treasurer’s Report
Kevin had raised some questions on CDs and investments, and Jim S had responded by email.
3. LES Thailand
The “LES Thailand” Committee has proposed, for approval at the December Board TC, that the Board formally appoint LES Japan as the Mentor Society of the proposed LES Thailand [cf. Sections 1.1.2 and 1.1.4 of the Guidelines], which will in turn activate the Mentorship Program for Thailand. However, the Membership manual mandates that such mentor societies can only be appointed once a formal application for membership has been made by the group asking for membership, which in this case is expected to happen in Q1 2013.
Original proposal, received from Patricia Bunye (who is a member of that Committee) on 28 November 2012, is attached hereto. A Report from the Membership Committee on this candidature has been requested but not yet received.

Action desired: Provisional appointment (in the advance of an anticipated formal application for membership) of LES Japan as “Provisional Mentor Society” for nascent LES Thailand.

Proposed: Ken McK  Seconded: Christian  Approved

4. GTIF 2014
Jim M and Yvonne have made a proposition on the vehicle for proceeding forward with the 2014 GTIF.  This proposition is attached hereto.  Discussions have already been held with LES Switzerland which are reported on in the attached Report from Yvonne dated 14 December 2012. Thus, the elevation of GTIF to a full Committee or leaving it as an Ad Hoc Committee will need to be tabled for the moment pending the discussions with LES Switzerland.

 Action desired: Indication from the Board as to whether they are in agreement with proceeding as outlined in Yvonne’s Report.

Subject to deferring a formal Committee structure until after meeting with LES Switzerland, the proposal was put forward.

Proposed: Christian  Seconded: Jim M  Approved

5. LES Poland
As most of us know, per a 12 November 2012 e-mail communication to Alan Lewis of the Membership Committee, LESI was officially informed that Alicja Rogozinska was elected President of LES Poland on 5 November 2012 (attached hereto).  In addition, Ewa Malewska and Monika Kaczmarska were elected Vice-Presidents, Jakub Mrozowski was elected Secretary, Teresa Szlagowska-Kiszko as Treasurer and Alicja and Marek Lazewski as International Delegates.  

Action needed: For Board to approve the issuance of the attached letter of congratulations (which was circulated to all Board Members on 14 December 2012) and encouragement to Alicja and the other members of the Board of LES Poland.

Proposed: Ken McK  Seconded: Hector  Approved

6. RFP Process
Kevin explained the process. Chris provided an update. Services had been identified to be taken out of LES USC, and then possible vendors had been contacted.  

The first RFP (copy attached) closed on 30 November 2012.  Chris has provided short summary of responses which was circulated to all Board Members on 14 December 2012. The Committee (Jim S, Chris and Kevin) will review RFPs received and will circulate its recommendations to the Board to consider by end of January for final decision making in February 2013 Board TC.  The Second RFP (copy attached) closes 21 December 2012.

In discussion, it was stated the objective was to finalise (for the first RFP) by the end December, although end January was more realistic. Following  a question from Junichi it was confirmed LESI would be vacating the LESUSC office.

Chris is to send summaries to all Board members, and following a question from Jim S, Chris advised he had reached out to vendor’s references.

7. LESI Committee Issues
· Kevin had some questions on Francois’ report, and he would follow up by email.
· With respect to Awards, it was necessary to flesh out ideas for voting in Philadelphia, and determine who makes the decisions. Further, the distinction (if any) between the “Progressive Society of the Year” and the “Society of the Year” needs to be clarified.
· For IUGT, John will follow up on whether IUGT had contacted China or Poland regarding the proposed events..

· No Other Committees issues discussed


8. Executive Director’s Report
John raised two questions regarding the dropbox – the need for Board member education on this, and the need for a systematic approach to filing documents.
Kevin stressed the importance of involving External Relations and Legal Committees so the MOU with APEC can be approved in Geneva in January.

9. Other business

· Kevin raised some brief comments on travel budgets. Generally the Board, as a whole, claims about 65% of allowances. Kevin will poll Board members to determine what they need for 2013. As an example, if the total was $100000, then this was what it would be. All agreed on this approach. Hector raised the need for a contingency.
· Kevin had feedback from Benelux and France on separate fees for GTIF and NPC. Jim M and Hector would check this out.

· In respect of the Royalty Report, formal legal Counsel approval was still required, even though the report had been circulated to societies.

10. Next meeting

3 – 6 pm 19 January 2013




Hotel InterContinental, Geneva





(specific room venue to be advised) 

Reports circulated prior to Meeting
Agenda Item Reports circulated;

A1
Minutes 19 November TC

A2
Treasurers Report

A3
Membership Committee Report on LES Thailand


Report on Meeting with LES Thailand

A4
GTIF2014

A5
Draft letter to LES Poland

A6
Vendors Summary


RFP1


RFP2

A8
Executive Directors Report

Adjunct Reports circulated:

B2
Status of GTIF 2013

B3
LESI Committees  - LRP, FP, JW, PB
B4
Upcoming Meetings

B6
LES India

Also LESI Leaflets
LESI leaflets are to be sent to each Member society electronically so that each Society may print and use them as it sees the need.  It is proposed that the costs of such printings shall be borne by the Member Society, with possible specific exceptions to be made by the Board at the specific request of a Member Society.  If any Board Member has any objections/comments or observations on this approach, they are requested to notify the Board Secretary of the same by 31 December 2012.
